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DRAFT MINUTES

KEMPTVILLE DISTRICT SOCCER CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MINUTES

The Annual General Meeting of the Kemptville District Soccer Club was held at the Municipal Complex in Kemptville on Monday, November 1, 2010 between 19:00 and 22:00, pursuant to notice duly given in accordance with the bylaws of this club. There was quorum.

DIRECTORS

POSITION


 
PRESENT
ABSENT
David Avery 

President      
      
       
      *
Adrian Buss 

Vice-President            
       
      *

Louanna Judge 
Treasurer      
      
       
      *

Tina Buss 

Secretary      
      
       
      *

Sara Hunt 

Director of Registration
       
      *

Bruce Carsjens 
Director of Youth Competitive
      *

Matthew Stevens 
Director of Youth House League      *

Mark Leyden 
Director of Junior House League     *

Christine Hansen 
Director at Large/Head Referee     *

Scott Lohnes 
Director at Large 


      *

Lisa Sherman 
Director at Large 


      *

MEMBERS
 




FIRST ROLL      SECOND ROLL
Robert Fnukal 
Discipline Chair 

         
*

       *

Alan Archer 

Head Coach       


* 

       *

Robert King       





* 

       *

Alexandria Leyden 





*

       *

Joanne LaSchiazza 




*

       *

Philip Cassidy 





*

       *

Todd Sherman       





* 

       *

Kevin O'Shea       





* 

       *

Cameron Duff       





* 

       *

Ken Judge       





* 

       *

Vanessa Skelton-Young 




*

       *

Sherry Quenneville 




* 

       *

Sherri Pickard       





* 

       *

1) David Avery called the meeting to order at 7:04.

2) The roll was called, and the Directors introduced themselves.

3) Motion to accept the minutes from the AGM 2009 made by Alan Archer; seconded by Christine Hansen; motion passed.
4) President's report was posted online; David emphasized how much we depend on volunteers, and our heartfelt thanks to them for making this club successful.  Special thanks to Darryl Lapenskie and Lou Ballerscheff and the work they put into maintaining the fields.  Lou received an award from the township for his tireless efforts on behalf of KDSC for years.  Thanks were also expressed to the board members for their work.  

5)  Motion to accept President's report made by Philip Cassidy; seconded by Christine Hansen; motion passed.
6) Matthew Stevens (Director of Youth House League) gave a brief synopsis of his report, which is available online.  Special thanks to Jeff and Ann Miller for their work on 7 v. 7 and the coaches, who made it fun.  It was a successful season. 

7) Christine Hansen thanked all the referees, and the coaches who were polite to the referees.  It was a good season, but in the future it may be difficult to find referees as kids get part-time jobs.  She encouraged anyone to take the course, and help the club out.  Vanessa Skelton-Young asked why the age was changed, and Chris answered that it was a maturity issue, and the drop-out rate with the lower age was also a factor, as was the age gap being low between refs and players.  Are the younger refs going to do any in-house games, and Chris related they are already doing mini games.

8) Junior house league went very well this year with 60 new coaches.  A big thank you to them.  Feedback was excellent, and something for the club to build on.  Matthew said a special thank you for the great job Mark and Alexandria Leyden did.

9) Regarding the Competitive Youth teams, the coaches were thanked.  Good feedback was received and it was a good year.   KDSC is still looking for coaches; information is available online.  Thanks to Bruce for stepping up and taking things on this year.

10) Alan thanked Mark for his work at communicating with the coaches, and that is something that can be improved for next year.  

11) Louanna Judge noted that we have not gotten a bill yet from KCAT for competitive try-outs; also, that $5.00/player is still going into a development fund.

12) Motion by Alexandria made to accept the financial statement; seconded by Philip; motion passed.  
13) A question was asked re: the medals/end-of-year.  Louanna clarified that Tim Horton's sends medals for U7 and younger, and water bottles were handed out for Youth House League.  Matthew hopes that next year we might be able to do something more for YHL.

14) A question was fielded regarding the adult end-of-year arrangements. 

15) Copies of the Auditor's report are available, should anyone care to come and look at the break.  Louanna enjoyed working with the auditor.

16) Motion that we go with Walker and Associates as auditors for next year made by Alexandria; seconded by Alan; motion passed.
17) We are moving into a sponsorship year, and the tender is on the webpage and available for anyone to bid on.  We will be moving to HL players keeping their uniform every season, so the club does not have to store the uniforms. Competitive uniforms will stay on a 3 year cycle, as they cost more.  House League coaches will be getting a shirt the same colour as their team. Competitive coaches (including assistants) will be getting a polo shirt which identifies them as coach.  How are the companies finding out?  Information is available on the webpage.  Is cost the bottom line?  No, it is not.  Quality will be a factor as well.  Prospective companies will be giving samples, so quality and price can be compared.  The supplier will be the only ones who will be supplying the club with equipment, including track suits and bags.

18) KDSC was able to secure gym time at North Grenville High School on Saturday mornings to accommodate anyone who wants to play; house league team players, competitive team players, and adult teams players.

19) Will turn around time on 'extra' teams equipment be quick??  That is what our aim is, and it will be in the contract we sign.

20) Three Constitutional Amendments had been submitted: 

1. Currently we need to have 14 days notice for a meeting; we would like to change it to 7; 
Motion that the Constitution be amended to read: Board of Directors shall meet at least 4 times per year, upon 7 days notice given by the President and Secretary, at such place and time as the Board of Directors may determine: motion made by Louanna; seconded by Christine; motion passed.

2. Currently the Treasurer’s and Director of Registration’s are on the same rotation. It is recommended that they be elected on alternate years as they are both key positions and if both Directors left on the same year there would be a loss of continuity in the processes;
Motion that after an initial Board of Directors has been appointed, the positions of President, Treasurer, Director of Equipment, and two (2) other Directors shall be elected in even numbered years while the positions of Vice-President, Secretary, Registrar and three (3) Directors will be elected in odd numbered years made by Louanna. In order for this to occur, the Registrar’s position for the 2011 season would be for a one (1) year term as would one of the Director positions for the 2012 season; motion made by Louanna, seconded by Cameron Duff; motion passed.
3. Currently the Constitution states that annual registration fees have to be set at an AGM or SGM called for that purpose.  
Motion that Membership fees for regular Members shall be set annually by the Board of Directors and any increase less than or equal to 10% or $20, which ever is less, may be set by the Board of Directors without requiring specific approval of the Membership, and any fee increases over this amount must be approved by the Membership at the Annual General Meeting of the Club, or at a Special General Meeting called for that specific item: motion made by Louanna; seconded by Scott Lohnes; motion passed.
Fee increases were discussed, and how organisations like EODSA handle fee increases, and timing of setting fees re: new board members.

***********

21) Break

***********

22) The roll was called.

23) Five board positions were available.  Robert Fnukal explained the process.  

24) Alan nominated David Avery for President.  He accepted.  Adrian Buss nominated Christine Hansen.  She declined the nomination.  David acclaimed as President of KDSC.

25) Louanna nominated Scott Lohnes as Treasurer;  he accepted.  Scott acclaimed Treasurer of KDSC.  Special thanks to Louanna Judge for her efforts for the past number of years.

26) Lisa nominated Louanna Judge as Director of Registration.  She accepted, and acclaimed  as Director of Registration.  

27) Ken nominated Philip Cassidy as Director of Equipment; Phillip declined.

28) Tina Buss nominated Joanne LaSchiazza as Director at Large; Joanne accepted.  Adrian nominated Christine Hansen; she declined.  Joanne acclaimed Director at Large.

29) Thanks were conveyed to Robert Fnukal for all the work he does for the club.

30) Suggestion from a competitive coach that try-outs 'start' in the fall, and have an open-house day for new players.

31) Cameron related his experiences in getting the house league players out this past fall; it is especially helpful when teams move to a bigger field (11 a side).   We have tried fall try-outs, but we run into too many conflicts with hockey.  With gym time being available, we hope this helps kids stay interested and involved with soccer during the off-season.  

32) Motion to adjourn 2010 AGM @ 9:03 made by Christine; seconded by Bruce; motion passed.
